
February 11th, 1924.

Edmond T. Sayera, Esq., 
2333 Hutchison Street, 
Montreal.

Dear ^r. Sayers:-
I beg to acknowledge and to thank you for your letter of February 8th ad­

vising me of the discussion being opened before 
the St. James Literary Society by Major J.A.
Macdonne 11 on "Is it Desirable for Canadian 
Students to Continue their Education in Europe", 
the evening of Tuesday, February 19th.

It would give me much pleasure' 
to be present at this discussion, as I am deeply 
interested in the subject, and I regret exceedingly 
that a previous engagement will prevent my doing so

1 With all good wishes, I am,

Yours faithfully.


